County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

DISTRICT 4
File #: 20-956 Board Meeting Date: 12/8/2020
Special Notice / Hearing: None
Vote Required: Majority
To: Honorable Board of Supervisors
From: President Warren Slocum, District 4

Subject: Reappointment to the Bay Area Air Quality Management District (BAAQMD)

RECOMMENDATION:

Recommendation for the reappointment of Supervisor Carole Groom to the Bay Area Air Quality
Management District Board for a final term beginning January 21, 2021 and expiring December 31,
2022.

BACKGROUND:

The Bay Area Air Quality Management District (BAAQMD) was created by statute in 1955 as the first
regional air pollution control agency in the country recognizing that emissions into the air know no
political boundary. The BAAQMD is charged with regulating stationary sources of air pollution in the
nine Bay Area counties. It is governed by a 24-member Board of Directors of locally elected officials,
proportionate to the nine-county population. The population of each county determines the number of
representatives on the Board. Marin and Napa each have one representative; Solano and Sonoma
each have two; San Francisco and San Mateo each have three; and Alameda, Contra Costa, and
Santa Clara each have four representatives.

DISCUSSION:

Supervisor Carole Groom was last appointed to the Board on January 3, 2017. Upon approval of this
reappointment, she will serve through December 2022, when her third and final supervisorial term
expires.

FISCAL IMPACT:
None.
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